Colorado QRP Meeting minutes

July 9, 2011 10:30AM

Meeting Location: Milestone Technologies 

Call to order by President Frank Ivan K0FEI

Roll call – 9 members in attendance – Sign up sheet will be posted at  www.cqc.org
President’s message by Frank Ivan
Minutes of May 14, 2011 Approved

Officer’s Reports

Scott Garcia KC0HSV – Aloha site Field Day Chair

Scott addressed the fact that we had a safe Field Day event.  Two hams were electrocuted in other clubs during this year’s event. Should the Club purchase insurance or perhaps have participants sign liability waivers in the future? There is an importance to inspecting all our equipment, towers and cables.  The Competitive site needed plenty of manpower, especially with the 20meter tower.  It’s heavy and rusty.  There was a discussion as to having the cables inspected on the crankup towers.  The main objective of Field Day 2011 is to continue to have a safe Field event.
K0FEI, N1FN and KC0HSV have QSLs to send out.

Treasurer’s report by Roger Wendell – WB0JNR

The reimbursement to Jay, KT5E, for Field Day material was more than we expected.  The reimbursement was for Cushcraft parts.  We also own Jim Moravec, N0COT, for the trailer tags (COW) and Frank Ivan for the port-a-potty rental at the Battleground site.  
QRP Fox Hunt News – Marshall Emm, N1FN  

The summer 20M Fox Hunt started last Thursday July 7.  The hunts are Thursday starting at 7:30pm MDT and run for 90 minutes. Marshall hurt his shoulder and it was difficult for him to work both foxes.  Marshall will also be taking down his Glenn Martin tower and Force C4 beam while his roof is repaired.  These items are for sale.  This was the antenna Walt Stinston used on his Xmas Island DX pedition.  Information on the Fox Hunt schedule and results are available at: www.qrpfoxhunt.org.  Information on the antenna and tower contact Marshall.
Dick Schneider AB0CD – Aloha site report 

The Cherry Creek (Aloha) site was another success with several guests and operators in attendance.  A total of 233 QSOs were made.  This total was similar to last year but this year more CW Qs were made and some of the bonus contacts were also completed thus increasing the total score.  Some of the highlights of Cherry Creek included visits from some kid operators, a bald eagle flight demonstration and some visiting deer in the camp site.  Some of Scott’s, KC0HSV,  pictures were placed on the projector.

Al Dawkins K0FRP – Battleground site report

The new Battleground site for Field Day 2011 was a great success. Q totals were 1693 CW and 250 Phone for a total of 1943 – Total score claimed was 19,130.
OLD BUSINESS

Gabe Seller’s K2ZGB Estate sale is tentatively scheduled for July 23.  A question was introduced by Vince Kumagai, KI0RB, regarding purchase of some of Gabe’s Estate for the CQC Club.  A discussion followed as to how much should be allocated to this purchase.  A motion was put forth that up to $500 be allocated to the purchase of Seller estate equipment for the club.  A vote was taken and passed on unanimous vote.

Meeting adjourned.

Submitted by:  Vince Kumagai KI0RB – Club Secretary.

